
 
Masanga, 09-09-2023 

 
To:  
Stichting ZGT-Overzee:  
Geerdinksweg 141  
7555 DL Hengelo 
The Netherlands 
 
 

From:  
Kelfala Kamara and Emil Kelling 
Program Director and Medical Superintendent 
Masanga Hospital 
Tonkolili District, Sierra Leone, West Africa 
Mail: medicalofficer@masanga.dk

Onderwerp: Letter of Gratitude  
 
To whom it may concern,  
Dear ZGT-Overzee foundation,  
 
With this letter we would, again, like to express our gratitude to the ZGT-Overzee foundation.  
We are very grateful for the generous donations we received and will be receiving soon. Recently we 
received a container with very useful equipment: ECG machine, blood preassure machines, beds, 
chairs, wheelchairs. Soon we will receive a container with all our medication for 2024. This 
medication container and the transport have been sponsored by ZGT-Overzee as well.  
All this donations and support from sponsors make it possible for the hospital to grow every day a 
little further.  
We are now growing towards being the first rural trauma center in Sierra Leone.  
And last year we were upgraded to an official partner of the University of Sierra Leone Teaching 
Hospitals Complex. This makes us officially a teaching hospital. (With right, as we host 5 different 
education programs: state registered nursing, physiotherapy, surgical training program, pediatric 
training program and medical training program). Besides the education programs we also host the 
very busy Masanga Medical Research Unit (MMRU).  
All this improvements require staff that is dedicated and happy to work. And the donations with 
materials and other forms of support are essential for an enabling working environment.  
 
We cannot finish this letter by also thanking our dedicated and resilient staff for the work they do 
every day in a (financially) very difficult situation. The staff of Masanga are the real heroes in the 
Masanga story!  
In name of all the staff we would, once again, like to thank you for the donation.  
And we hope that you keep considering us for any possible future donations.  
We are very grateful for this collaboration.  
Thank you very much!  
Please also read our annual report: https://www.masangahospital.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/09/2022-2.pdf 
And watch our latest movie:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=52t2omeB1dI 
 
With kind regards,  
 
 
 
Kelfala Kamara and Emil Kelling 
Program Director and Medical Superintendent 
Masanga Hospital 
Tonkolili District, Sierra Leone, West Africa 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 


